
Mr. Carl Manemeit, Deputy Lab Manager for TATRC’s 
Operational Medicine Laboratory, was recognized as the 

Q3 TATRC Employee of the Quarter because he continuously 
models and displays the qualities of an ideal award recipient 
as stated in the Employee of the Quarter Charter Memo.  
Though absolutely essential for successful mission accomplish-
ment in any organization, division, branch or section, “Depu-
ties” are seldom recognized for their daily contributions to their 
organizations.  They are often left with the boring, repetitive, 
and “hum-drum” daily duties of making an organization run 
successfully, while the “Chief ” takes on the “glamorous” and 
exciting tasks and gets most of the credit. 

Dr. Gary Gilbert, Lab Manager for TATRC’s Operational 
Telemedicine Lab stated, “I can say without reservation from 
my 45 years of military and ‘government’ service that no leader 
can succeed without a steady and reliable ‘Right-hand Per-
son.’  In that role, Carl is one of the best that I have ever had.”  
Carl runs the Operational Telemedicine Lab on a daily basis, 
setting up and attending most meetings and chairing many 
of them.  He assigns and monitors tasks to all lab employ-
ees and reviews and consolidates all input for responses to 
the Lab Manager, or for sending further information up the 
Chain of Command.  He tracks employee attendance, travel, 
salary disbursements and oversees the execution of the entire 
lab budget.  He is the “de Jure” Chief Officer’s Representative 
(COR) for 18 contracts, and essentially the “de facto” COR for 
another twelve, in that he reviews the reports and invoices, and 
makes the primary recommendations either directly as COR, 
or in support of the COR. This is in addition to executing his 
own research projects, of which he has two intramural JPC-1 
and JPC-6 funded projects and another pending final review, 

as well as 10 of his own 
SBIR projects, for 
which he personally 
conceived and nominat-
ed the topic and serves 
as both the COR and 
the responsible Subject 
Matter Expert. 

If successful 
performance of that 
exceptional workload is 
not enough, his addi-
tional accomplishments 
during this quarter 
included working di-
rectly with the TATRC 
Marketing team for 
planning, overseeing 
and executing all aspects 
of the Operational 
Telemedicine Lab’s par-
ticipation in two very large and successful events, the General 
Officer’s Open House in January, as well as the Annual Spring 
Open House & Technology Demonstration in May.  Addition-
ally, Mr. Manemeit is also spearheading the efforts in support 
of the 2017 CERDEC Ground Activity telemedicine field 
evaluations scheduled for this Summer. 

To summarize, Carl deserves this award for his continued 
dedicated, reliable, and uncompromised service and loyalty to 
TATRC, not only for this quarter, but for over the last 9 years.  

Congratulations to TATRC’s Q3 Employee  
of the Quarter, Mr. Carl Manemeit

Mr. Carl Manemeit, Deputy 
Lab Manager, Operational 
Telemedicine Lab




